
Cuyahoga Falls City Council 

Minutes of the Committee-of-the-Whole 

May 13, 2019 

 

Members: Ms. Nichols-Rhodes, Chair 

 Mr. Brillhart 

 Mr. Gorbach 

 Mr. Iona 

 Mr. Iula 

 Mr. James 

 Mr. Miller 

 Mr. Pallotta 

 Ms. Penta 

 Mrs. Pyke 

 Mr. Reilly (Absent) 

 

Ms. Nichols-Rhodes called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m.  All members were present. 

Discussion: 

Mayor Walters stated that there is a vacancy on the Historic Design & Review Board, which was 

created by the appointment of Diana Colavecchio to the position of Community Development 

Director.  The term expires December 31, 2019.  He stated that he would like to fill this with Ms. 

Debbie Ziccardi and respectfully asks Council for their confirmation.   

Mr. Iona asked Ms. Ziccardi what makes her want to be on the Historic & Design Review Board.  

Ms. Ziccardi stated that she finds it a pleasure to serve the community, and, when there are 

opportunities, she likes to step forward be a part of them.  She stated that the Historic & Design 

Review Board is a big part of the community in that they have over 200 years standing as a city, 

and it is important that they keep history present in their current life.   

Ms. Nichols-Rhodes stated that she would like to thank Ms. Ziccardi for being willing to volunteer.  

Council received a copy of her resume, which is impressive, but equally, if not more impressive, 

is the kindness and dedication that she brings to every volunteer position she holds.   

Mr. James moved to approve the Mayor’s appointment, second by Mr. Gorbach.  Motion passed 

(10-0).   

The meeting adjourned at 6:39 p.m. 

 


